
PSRC Meeting, 01/12/2021 

 

Items of Significance since last meeting: 

 1 incidents where subjects were struck, 4 incidents where property was struck 

 No homicides in the month of December  

 1 fatality crash in the month of December (3 victims) 

o Traffic Specialists assigned to the fatality crash 

o Violent Crimes Unit (VCU) assigned to both cases where subjects were struck 

 

Personnel: 

 PO Benjamin Enstrom was selected for the State Street Neighborhood Police Officer position starting 02/06/2022 

 No promotions in the month of December 

 6 prior law enforcement recruits went solo; 18 remain in field training scheduled to go solo 02/06/2022 

 Congratulations to Captain Richard Bach who is retiring after 43 years of service! 

 

SOP Updates posted to MPD’s website since last PSRC meeting: 

 MPD’s annual SOP review completed; please see our website for a full listing 

 Submit suggestions or feedback on existing or draft SOPs by clicking on the “Submit Suggestion” link 

 

Shots Fired Incidents: 

 13 total incidents in December 2021 

o 2 subjects struck by gunfire fired by others (both the same incident at the Home Depot off of Verona Rd) 

 231 total shots fired incidents in 2021 compared to 250 shots fired incidents in 2020 

o 7.6% decrease from 2020-2021 

 40 casings recovered in December; 876 total in 2021 

 The Chief’s Quarterly Report is typically submitted for review mid-January (to be posted on MPD’s website) 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


